
 

August 12, 2024 
RE: DDA-24-CO-04 
 
 

CONTROL ORDER RESTRICTING MOVEMENT OF SHELTER AND RESCUE DOGS DUE TO 

CANINE RESPIRATORY DISEASE OUTBREAK LIFTED 

 
Effective immediately, the July 12 Control Order (DDA-24-CO-04) has been lifted. 
 
Intrastate and interstate dog movement may resume without restriction. 
 
In accordance with 3 Del. Admin. C. 904, all dogs moving interstate into Delaware are required to be 
accompanied by a Certificate of Veterinary Inspection completed by a licensed and nationally accredited 
veterinarian and written on an official form from the State of Origin. All dogs over (4) months of age must be 
vaccinated for rabies. 
 
The Office of the State Veterinarian will continue to monitor the Canine Infectious Respiratory Disease 
Complex situation in the State to determine if additional action is necessary to control disease in the dog 
population.  
 
Authorized By:  
 

 
 
Karen M. Lopez, DVM, MPH, Dipl. ACVPM 
State Veterinarian 
Delaware Department of Agriculture 


